
As part of the on-going Lora Bay Boulder Channel Drainage Improvement project, the remaining culvert 

sections crossing West Ridge Drive will be installed the week of September 9th (schedule subject to change 

dependent on weather). 

West Ridge Drive will remain open for the duration of the work but will be reduced to a single lane. Traffic 

control personnel and signage will be present during working hours to direct traffic. Please take notice of 

and comply with construction signage and all directions given by traffic control personnel. After working 

hours, jersey barriers will be placed surrounding any excavation, and temporary traffic signs including 

flashing lights will be in place when there is a lane closure. 

During working hours there will be power outages. Affected customers will be notified by Hydro One 

regarding the exact timing and duration of the outages. 

The work will be taking place near the cart path on the 18th Hole adjacent to West Ridge Drive. Golfers 

and pedestrians using the cart path should be advised of the work and use caution when approaching the 

work area.  

The map below illustrates the location where work will be taking place and the section of West Ridge Drive 

which will be closed. 
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